Kenai Peninsula Borough Planning Department – Land Management Division

MEMORANDUM

TO: Brent Hibbert, Assembly President

Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor JCB

Melanie Aeschliman, Planning Director

Marcus Mueller, Land Management Officer — Marcus Mueller, Land Management Officer

FROM: Julie Denison, Land Management Technician _____

DATE: February 4, 2021

RE: Ordinance 2021-08, Authorizing Leases of Space at the Kenai River

Center Building with the State of Alaska Department of Fish and Game and Department of Natural Resources and Repealing Ordinance 2020-

30 (Mayor)

Ordinance 2020-30 authorized the mayor to enter into cooperative leases and a share services agreement for multi-agency occupancy and use of space at the Kenai River Center facility. During lease negotiations, the terms and lease package changed from the package authorized in Ordinance 2020-30 to an extent that it seemed necessary to repeal that ordinance and replace it with this ordinance authorizing the lease packages as negotiated.

The leases were re-arranged to a more traditional lease form using a set lease rate. The set rate is substantially similar to contribution amounts calculated under the former shared services agreement. Rents under the lease are subject to adjustment in 5-year intervals.

Your consideration is appreciated.